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Bill Grantges
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Dave Lick
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Cec Riedman         
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Tim and Val Goserud
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Jim Brauner


Turtle Lake Assn.

Harold and Diane Goetzman             Jessie Lake Watershed Assn.
Sheryl Wegner


Jessie Lake Watershed Assn.

Mike Sommers                                 Jessie Lake Watershed Assn. 

Carole Olson


Sand Lake Property Owners Assn.

Linda and Julie Skallman                 Greater Pokegama Lake Assn.

Bill & Deb Hagenbuck

Sisseebakwet Lake Assn.

Andy Arens                                      Soil and Water Conservation District SWCD
Tim Frits


Soil and Water Conservation District SWCE

Burl Ives


Itasca County Commissioner Dist. 4

Dan Butterfield


Itasca County Planning Commission

Davin Tinquist


Itasca County Commissioner Dist. 1

Dan Swenson


Itasca County Environmental Services

CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS: President Patty Dzuik called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm in the Marcell Town Hall following potluck dinner. A quorum was present with 10 out of 15 previously paid member lake associations being represented.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes of  June 19, 2019 were approved. 
TREASURER’S REPORT: There is $2222.17 in checking, no expenses and 9 lake associations have paid for this new season. Motion to accept treasurer’s report Bill H./ Leroy J. MCU.
Bills approved for payment: $200 to reimburse SWCD for Fair Booth, $100 to MN Lakes and Rivers and $100 for webpage, $65 to C. McLynn for food and $25 for Town Hall reservation. 

PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS
RMB Labs moved to Hibbing from Itasca Community College. Water samples must be kept in cooler and on ice and may be dropped off at SWCD to be picked up daily Mon through Thurs and tested immediately. Commercial water samples should be dropped off at Environmental Services Dept in Itasca County Courthouse. 

Use Five Star Initiative lake service providers and encourage others to become knowledgeable and practice AIS prevention methods.

Volunteer to have your septic system inspected! There is $500,000 NO INTEREST loan program from Itasca County to fix if needed.

WRAPS report is on MPCA website.

One Watershed, One Plan is ready to be considered for adoption by Itasca County. Funds may be available for projects. Public information meeting is on Tues, July 30 at Timberlake Lodge from 4 pm to 6 pm.

Shoreland alteration permit meetings on site are an opportunity to listen to landowner’s plans and provide input. 

Invite landowners from adjacent smaller lakes to your lake association meetings. 

AIS REPORT

Bill Grantges: Inspectors on duty on many lakes. 26 high priority lakes have been surveyed for AIS. Beetles were released to defoliate purple loosestrife. GR City lakes will be treated for milfoil. GRAHA Walleye Shootout was monitored to prevent spread of AIS. County Fair Aug. 14-18 needs booth workers. Tall Timber Days Aug 3 needs booth workers and Aug 4 AIS van will be in parade, Starry Trek for Stonewort will be Sat. Aug. 17 at two sites in Itasca County. Volunteers are needed! 

Cec Reidman: 32 volunteer AIS inspectors are being trained. Last training opportunity is Tues, July 30. 4-hour training and you can decide how much time to commit to assisting AIS inspectors on your lake. .Best technique is to personally invite your neighbors! 
AIS reports is available electronically. These include CAP grant application form, list of current infested waters and other valuable AIS prevention info. https://www.ItascaAIS.Info or Coordinator@ItascaAIS.Info
IF YOU SUSPECT AIS, REPORT ASAP to RICH REZANKA 218-328-8821 or BILL GRANTGES 218-256-4243
ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Patty Dzuik was nominated for President and Bill Grantges for Vice President. No other nominations from floor. MCU

BYLAWS CHANGE
Proposed bylaw change had been discussed at the last meeting. Elect President and Secretary in odd year (2019). Elect Vice President in even year (2020). Linda S./LeRoy MCU
ELECTION OF SECRETARY

In accord with the new bylaws, Catherine resigned as Secretary and was subsequently elected this year to serve two-year term.

LeRoy/Cec MCU

NEW BUSINESS
Itasca Waters Dave Lick reported that “We Are Water” Exhibit Grand Opening will be at the Reif Center Friday, Aug. 2 and will be displayed for 6 weeks through September 9. He introduced Zack Simpson and explained the media blitz PSA’s emphasizing the value of shoreline and getting septic systems checked.
FEATURED PANEL
Dan Swenson’s Environmental Services Department does septic inspections, measures setbacks, reviews shoreland alteration permit applications with SWCD, manages Planning, Zoning, Ordinance, Comp Plan revisions. $500,000 is available to landowners who VOLUNTEER to get septic system inspected and then need to upgrade due to non-compliance. Call anytime to express concerns or report a violation. He emphasized ongoing efforts to enact a  Buffer Law and manage development in the right places. 
Davin Tinquist, County Board chair, encouraged ongoing education by lake associations to support the ordinances and laws currently in force. He has met with Sheriff Vic Williams about enforcement of AIS prevention and will follow up again. LA’s in attendance felt that issuing tickets would help get the word out that AIS prevention is really important. Davin will relay that message. He said there is an open forum at every board meeting to allow for anyone to make a short statement about an item on that meeting agenda. 
Dan Butterfield, Planning Commission member, confirmed that the process for any proposed ordinance revisions would include several public hearings. He felt the biggest threat is complacency… people don’t care if it doesn’t affect them directly. 
Andy Arens, SWCD, confirmed SWCD work on AIS, shoreland, and forestry.

Burl Ives emphasized that anyone may contact any of the board members regardless of where they live. Call or email or make an appointment to see in person. Current board members are very supportive of lakes, tourism, as well as the other major economic drivers, taconite and timber. Technology, too.

Respectfully submitted,
Catherine McLynn, Secretary

